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SPITAL SURGERY PATIENTS GROUP
MEETING MINUTES - THURSDAY 7TH NOVEMBER 2019
CHARLOTTE HOUSE 6.30PM
ATTENDEES
Steve Evans (Chairman), Tricia Harrison (Vice-Chair), Emma Hadwin (Practice Manager), Paul Crowther (Media Officer), Heather Wrigley, Barbara Eaton, Patricia Carter, Maggi Harland, Angela Wilby, Len Ellison, Sylvia Joynson, Austin Joynson, Jacqui Brereton, George Rennie & Bert Turnbull. From Wirral Care Record (WCR) Nathalia Aguilera, Wendy Jones & Josh Keating.
APOLOGIES

 Lucy Ferguson, Joyce Fick, Ann Evans, Bob Wright, Doreen Garrett, Na’amat Little.
MATTERS ARISING & RATIFICATION FROM LAST MEETING

· Multi-storey car park at Arrowe Park Hospital, the car park is expected to be completed in Spring 2020. 
· With regard to the Urgent Care Treatment Centre – a business plan has been done, and we await a further update and expected date of build.
· Directory of Local Services – this is in progress, with a meeting planned later in November to finalise the directory.

· Raising the profile of the PPG – the TV has been repaired and Paul and Lucy will liaise with regard to the content.
· The minutes were ratified and passed as a true record, proposed by Len Ellison and seconded by Heather Wrigley.

PRESENTATION

Josh, Wendy & Nathalia from the Wirral Care Record gave an overview of the WCR. The vision is to help support patients, improve care and equalise services across the region.  Each person in Wirral has one overall health record, identified by their NHS number and all Trusts in Wirral update this record. All tests, procedures and consultations can be seen by Health Professionals, so they have a full patient’s history to hand when seeing a patient
CHAIRMAN’S UPDATE 

· HSW & Collaboration within the Hub: Steve will email Dr Tom Wyatt regarding PPG collaboration within the Hub.

· Local Collaboration between schools and surgery: Dr Minns has agreed to go into the local school and talk to the children about the importance of a healthy lifestyle and looking after their health.  
· Steve told us that Arrowe Park Hospital is currently experiencing a high volume of patients requiring hospital admission, and there is a severe shortage of beds to these accommodate patients. Bed waiting levels have never been this bad.
GENERAL PRACTICE UPDATE 

· Emma told us that Jacqui has now joined the surgery staff as a Specialist Respiratory Nurse.  Jacqui explained that she is now conducting a COPD study.  Wirral is one of the three highest rated for hospital admissions with COPD in the country.  Jacqui is currently in talks with Asda in Bromborough to hold an event about COPD on 20th November which is World COPD Day. She will be training nationally and internationally. Jacqui also told us that the Asthma death rate is increasing, particularly in adolescences, and she hopes to engage with the young people who attend Spital Surgery. Ann will assist Jacqui as a Study Facilitator.  Jacqui also intends to commence a Cardiac Study.  
· The surgery has employed two new Receptions, Jill & Louise to cope with the ever-increasing workload. We now have 4,635 patients registered at Spital Surgery, this is an increase.

· I.T. System: There will be changes to the IT system, with the surgery increasingly becoming a paperless environment.

· Blood Tests: The surgery will now accept blood tests ordered by the hospital to save patients the journey up to the hospital.  These tests are carried out at a cost to the surgery but for the convenience of patients.
· CQC: There is to be an Annual Regulatory Telephone Review on 8th November.
· Nurse Jane Bolderson: Nurse Jane has now completed all the relevant Practice Nurse Training.
· Training & Education: Emma is currently in the process of updating her skills so that she can train admin staff across the Network. The Network has decided to have four protected learning sessions for admin staff each year. On those days the surgery will be closed from 1.00pm until 5.00pm, with the first session taking place on 21st November 2019. 
· Missed Appointments: This continues to be an issue, over the last quarter, 78 people did not attend for their GP appointment resulting in a cost of £2,340 and 19.5 hours. A notice is to be put over the patient check-in screen to remind patients of the importance of cancelling appointments if they are no longer required.
· Flu Jabs: Unfortunately, the surgery has had to cancel and suspend flu jabs as they are awaiting more vaccine. 
· Christmas Food Bank: There will be a box in the Reception area for donations to the food bank. All donations by the 16th December please. Emma told us that Sunlight Surgery also run a scheme collecting warm clothing for homeless people in the area.

MEDIA OFFICER UPDATE
· Paul has arranged a Dementia Friendly Concert at Holy Trinity Church on Sunday 8th December from 4.30pm – 5.30pm. He will also be possibly arranging an Autism Event and Carers Event in 2020 with assistance from the PPG and surgery staff. Details will follow once dates have been set.
· Amber Button: Tricia told us that Jeanette from Amber Button has not been granted the funding she had hoped for, so is unable to provide free courses for us.  A leaflet of Amber Button chargeable courses was passed around.
PPAG MEETING UPDATE
· Jacqui told us there were no updates to report as there has been no meetings recently. 

AOB
· As a trial, the first meeting in 2020 of Spital PPG will be held in the afternoon of Thursday, 6th February from 1.00pm until 3.00pm in the new upstairs Training Room at the surgery. It had been suggested that an afternoon meeting might be more convenient for patients. Emma will book Charlotte House for the rest of the meetings in 2020.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
Our next meeting - This is scheduled to be held on Thursday 5th December at Charlotte House in the Training Room at 6.30 pm. This will be our Christmas get together and donations of refreshments would be greatly appreciated.  If you can liaise with Steve please if you are able to donate/bring food, wine and glasses in order that we have a variety of goodies. Steve will also send a reminder email out nearer the time.
An email a week before the February meeting will be sent out with an agenda asking for any other ideas or points you may wish to add and will also include details of the presentation.
If any members have any queries or comments about these minutes, please feel free to contact us by E-mailing Steve on stephenevans03@hotmail.co.uk  
